
 

 The Church of the Nativity December 20, 2017 
Our Mission: 

God’s family at the historic Church of the Nativity is joyfully and energetically committed to sharing Christ’s 
love and healing by proclaiming the Good News of the Gospel through worship and service to the world.  

Dear Fellow Parishioners, 

Below are the members of Nativity’s Rector Search Committee; a 

wonderful collection of the many expressions of faith in this parish.   

I imagine their thoughts when asked by the Vestry to serve mirrored 

my own when asked to chair the committee.  It is a great honor and 

blessing to be given the opportunity to participate in this endeavor; to 

discern the needs of this incredible parish and then to prayerfully 

identify the individual who best fits those needs.  It is, at the same 

time, a daunting challenge to share that responsibility. 

I observed the Vestry as it wrestled with a long list of very capable candidates to compose the 

committee.  They began with the direction of our calling coach, Sarah Sartain (Diocesan Staff 

Officer for Ministry Development & Clergy Transitions ), that the committee reflect as broad 

a range of experiences within the parish as possible.  Guided by that principle, they evaluated 

an amazing group of applications to put together a committee that brings many voices into the 

room.  We are blessed to have a Vestry that works so remarkably together.  I pray, and expect, 

your committee will demonstrate the same. 

This past Sunday, a long time parishioner asked if we have everything we need for this search.  In our committee, I 

believe we have a good start.  To her question of what she or others could do, I would ask for this; your participation, 

your patience, and - most importantly - your prayer.  Opportunities for your participation will be shared with you soon 

as we move forward; and will mean more to our success than anything beyond God’s steadying hand.  While I am less 

sure of when your patience will be called upon, I’m certain it will.  Likewise prayer; let us begin with a prayer that God 

might so guide the minds of this committee to discern the needs of this parish that we may receive a faithful pastor, who 

will care for and inspire both our people and this community and equip us for our many ministries.  

May God bless this parish with peace and unity; that we may, through sharing of our hopes and concerns, find ourselves 

of one heart, of one mind, of one soul, of one accord.  

Respectfully yours, 

Bill Starnes 
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Sunday, December 24  

The Fourth Sunday of  Advent 

9:00 am Holy Eucharist with music, Rite II 

Bibb Chapel 

 

Sunday, December 24th 

Christmas Eve  

*4:00 pm Holy Eucharist, Rite II &  

Children’s Christmas Pageant 

7:30pm Christmas Eve Holy Eucharist, Rite II 

10:30pm Christmas Eve Holy Eucharist, Rite II 

*indicates nursery available during service  

 

Monday, December 25 

Christmas Day 

10:00 am Carols, Holy Eucharist, Rite II  

Bibb Chapel  

 

Sunday, December 31 

7:45 am Holy Eucharist, Rite I  

Bibb Chapel 

10:00 am Readings & Carols, Holy Eucharist Rite II  

 

 

The Holy Season of Advent 

&Christmastide 

PLEASE NOTE THE CHURCH OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED: 

MONDAY, DECEMBER 25       TUESDAY, DECEMBER 26       

MONDAY, JANUARY 1  TUESDAY, JANUARY 9  

O God, you make us glad by the yearly    
festival of  the birth of  your only Son Jesus 
Christ: Grant that we, who joyfully 
receive him as our Redeemer, may with sure 
confidence behold him when he comes to be our 
Judge; who lives and reigns with you and the 
Holy Spirit, one God, now and forever. 

Amen  

There will be Christmas Offering envelopes located in the church pews if you wish to acknowledge the  blessings in 

your life through making a contribution. Thank you.  



 

 

 

Our great Christmas Eve pageant tradition continues!  

All children age 3 through 6th grade are invited to be in the 
pageant.  

Pageant Roles 

3's & 4's: Camels 

Kindergarten: Cows, Donkeys, and Sheep 

1st & 2nd grade: Angels and Shepherds 

3rd grade: Kings and Queens 

4th grade: Major roles as assigned.  

Club 56: Readers and Candle holders as assigned 

Schedule 

Sunday, December 24 

3.15 to 4.00, Ridley Hall, put on costumes and get instructions.  

Children age 3 through 3rd grade sit with their families in church until 
their pageant cue.  

4th through 6th graders stay in Ridley Hall.  

4.00, Church, Christmas Pageant and Holy Eucharist.  

Pageant cues for parents (you will get a card in Ridley Hall with this information) 

*During hymn Little Town of Bethlehem, Angels, Shepherds, Kings and Queens move to back of church.  

*During hymn Away in a Manger, Camels, Cows, Donkeys and Sheep follow cross bearer to front of church. 

*During hymn Joy to the World, children and parents process out to Ridley Hall to hang up costumes. The pageant 
is the sermon; the pageant is followed by prayers and Eucharist. Please return directly to church for remainder of the 
service.  

Helpers needed in Ridley Hall, please contact mcoe@nativity-hsv.org. Thank you! 

Special thanks to our costumers: Lea Ann Barnett, Dottie Crawford and Margaret Devenish 

Alice W. Greenway Memorial Fund 100th anniversary 

From Sesquicentennial History of Church of the Nativity, Episcopal by Frances C. Roberts, page 
76, “On October 29, 1917, John C. Greenway create the Alice W. Greenway Memorial Fund in 
memory of his mother, a devoted member of the Church of the Nativity. Its purpose was to       
provide presents for all the children of the parish at the Christmas Festival, as well as other children 
that the rector might see fit to invite. The trustees of the fund were also given the authority to     
provide funds for the other expenses connected with the Children’s Christmas Festival.” 

“At Christmas time the children in the Sunday school voted to share part of the money from the Greenway Memorial 
Fund to buy clothes and toys for the poor children of the community. The Christmas Tree report of 1936 reflected this 
spirit of sharing.” In the book, the report in full is printed. The report is a striking snapshot of life in 1936. The full 
report can be read on the Nativity website www.nativity-hsv.org. 

2017 is the one hundredth year of this great church tradition. During the years of the Christmas Eve festival, special 
gifts were purchased for each child. Children sat  with their Sunday school classes in church and were called to the 
front to receive their presents. For the past 30 years, the trust’s funds have purchased personalized Nativity ornaments 
which are given to each child after communion. Many long time Nativity parishioners have a cherished collection of 
ornaments thanks to the Greenway fund.  

mailto:mcoe@nativity-hsv.org
http://www.nativity.dioala.org/About/History.html


 

"Random Acts of Kindness" youth 
small group sorting and delivering 

the gifts to DHR. 



 

IMPORTANT NOTICE on Year-End Contribution Checklist 
         

Type of contribution   Report for 2017   Report for 2018 

Checks written in December 2017 but deposited in 
church offering in January 2018         X 
         

Checks written and deposited in church offering in 
January 2018 but "backdated" to December 2017         X 
         

Checks written and deposited in church offering in 
December 2017 but "postdated" to 2018         X 
         

Checks written in December 2017 and deposited 
in the mail and postmarked in December 2017 but 
not received by the Church until January 2018   X       

         

Checks written in December 2017 and deposited 
in the mail in December 2017 but not postmarked 
until January 2018 and not received by the Church 
until January 2018         X 

Your 2017 statement will be mailed by January 31, 2018.  The Church cannot assign "value" to any non-cash     
donations, including donated stock.  Please consult your broker or tax advisor for the value of donated stock. 

Stocks and Appreciated Securities are a GREAT Way to Support Your Pledge and God’s work through Nativity! -
With another year of gains, parishioners who pay their pledges by stock transfer are well positioned for generosity 
AND tax advantages.  By donating stock, you can offset those gains with a tax credit based on the appreciated val-
ue. You may prepay your 2018 pledge with a gift of stock made before year end, fulfill your 2017 pledge, or make a 
special Christmas offering to God’s mission and ministry through Nativity.  Contact Beverly Franklin bfrank-
lin@nativity-hsv.org (256.533.2455) to find out more.  It’s easy….and you and the church gain! 

If you have already returned 

your pledge card, thank you! 

If not, please respond to 

God’s generosity in your life 

by generously pledging to support God’s work 

through Nativity. You may return pledge cards 

through the mail, in the  offering plate, or pledge 

online. Please contact Beverly Franklin at the 

Church office for more information.   

To date, 301 pledges received for a total of 

$1,041,630 for 2018. 

 

THE CHURCH OFFICE WILL BE 

OPEN WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 

27 & THURSDAY, DECEMBER 28 

FROM 9AM-4PM AND FRIDAY,  

DECEMBER 29 FROM  

9AM-12:30PM. 

Parish  Financial Report-Period Ending 11/30/2017 

 
CURRENT 

MONTH 
BUDGET for 

PERIOD ACTUAL YTD BUDGET YTD 

Pledges         
Received  $    134,622.89   $    103,666.67  

 $    
1,050,232.22   $ 1,151,833.36  

Plate   $      12,789.50   $        6,666.67  
 $       
116,348.30   $      73,333.33  

Other Revenues  $       4,627.52   $      10,292.01  
 $         
98,365.13   $    111,707.99  

TOTAL  $    152,039.91   $    120,625.35  
 $    
1,264,945.65   $ 1,336,874.68  

     

Diocesan, 
School of Theol-
ogy, & Outreach  $      33,971.18   $      25,040.65  

 $       
259,408.64   $    275,447.35  

Personnel  $      64,582.66   $      72,624.99  
 $       
732,972.71   $    798,875.01  

Other Expenses  $      29,373.53   $      23,447.78  
 $       
241,052.12   $    262,006.03  

TOTAL  $    127,927.37   $    121,113.42  
 $    
1,233,433.47   $ 1,336,328.39  

     

NET  $      24,112.54   $         (488.07) 
 $         
31,512.18   $           546.29  

mailto:bfranklin@nativity-hsv.org
mailto:bfranklin@nativity-hsv.org


 

Christmas Eve 

9:00 Holy Eucharist (no children’s chapel) 

10:00 No Sunday school 

3:15 Meet in Ridley Hall for pageant costumes & instructions 

4:00 Children’s Christmas pageant and Holy Eucharist 

New Year’s Eve 

10:00 Holy Eucharist (no children’s chapel or Sunday school) 

January 7 

Regular schedule resumes 

10:00 First grade Eucharist instruction class meets in Children’s 
chapel, continuing for next 4 Sundays 

January 31 

5:30 Family Spaghetti supper followed by children’s program on 
Angel Lane 

 

Club 56 Happenings 

Introducing JYC  
(Junior Youth Community)  

Calling all 5th and 6th 
graders!!  We will 

start meeting every 
Sunday night       

beginning with our 
kickoff on           

January 7th.            
All 5th-12th graders 

and their parents are invited to join us for       
appetizers & beach games as we come together 

to kick off a new year & new programming. We'll 
have time to eat some good food and play some 

fun games. We'll also split up into 3  separate 
groups to discuss programming & schedules, 5th 

& 6th graders, 7th-12th graders, and the        
Confirmation Class.  

RSVP to Amy Brooks abrooks@nativity-hsv.org 
by January 3rd.   

Congratulations Lily Cantey! 
Our annual Nativity scene 
drawing contest was held in 
Sunday school a few weeks 
ago. After careful deliberation, 
the church staff selected her 
drawing to be on the cover of 
the 4.00 Christmas Eve     
bulletin. 

 

 

The Eucharist Instruction Class for 
first graders & older children who 
missed it will be held January 7 
through February 11. 

During this class, Madeline Mullins 
will introduce our first graders to 
the Episcopal Eucharist in a fun, 
engaging way, teaching about why 
we do things in church the way we 
do. The class helps children better 
understand church services and 
participate in them more fully.  

Classes begin on January 7 and continue January 14, 21 and 
28. On February 11th, first grade families will have special   
seating at the 8.45 service. Class meets in the Children's Chapel 
during Sunday school, 10.00 to 10.50, and no reservation is   
required. We ask that each child bring a parent with them to 
this class as we talk a lot about family and family traditions. 

Questions, mcoe@nativity-hsv.org.  

mailto:mcoe@nativity-hsv.org


 

Small Group Schedule  

Here is the schedule of the small groups for the rest of 
the year and into 2018. Please note,  EVERYONE is 
welcome at any of the following groups regardless of 
whether you are signed up or not - it is helpful if you 
would let us know if you are planning to attend so we 
have enough supplies prepared!  Hope to see you all 
there! 

Jammin' with Jesus January 14, 21, 28 & February 4 
3:30pm - 5:00pm @ The LOFT 

 

WINTER WEEKEND  

AT CAMP MCDOWELL 
January 12, 2018 - January 15, 2018 
 
Winter Weekend is a 3 night retreat open to all 7th and 8th 
graders. If you are missing summer camp, need a break 
from the school-year routine, or are just curious about 
what Summer Camp is all about, this is the retreat for you. 
There will be a fun, thoughtful program centered on 
knowing who God is calling you to be in the world. We 
will have all the exciting camp activities such as hikes, ca-
noeing, arts and crafts, hay rides, s’mores and much more! 
Come and see what is waiting for you at Winter Weekend 
at Camp McDowell. 

Price: $160 

Drop off: 5-6pm, January 12 

Pick up: 9:00am for Closing Eucharist, January 15 

Register at www.campmcdowell.com 

 

JYC & EYC Kickoff  2018 All 
5th-12th graders and their      

parents are invited to join us for 
appetizers & beach games as we 
come together to kick off  a new 
year & new programming. We'll 

have time to eat some good food 
and play some fun games. We'll 

also split up into 3 separate 
groups to discuss programming 

& schedules for 5th & 6th    
graders, 7th-12th graders, and the 

Confirmation Class. RSVP to  
Sarah Watts by Jan 3rd: 
swatts@nativity-hsv.org. 

http://www.campmcdowell.com
mailto:swatts@nativity-hsv.org


 

PRAYER REQUESTS 
 

We pray for those whom prayers have been requested: 
 
 Richard Sprott, Anne Boles, Charles East, Hal Vandervoort, Warren Towry, Isabelle Towry, Joel Nitz, 

Lesie Crowson, Shelley Campbell Coxwell, Jody Mowrer, Suzy Naumann, Eva Nave, Jane Booth, Sandra 
Clements, Norlene Wolford, Prentice White, JoAnn Moorman, Tommie Taylor, Chris Duncan, Gerry Nitz, 
Ted Bledsoe, Bill Martin, Kevin Wahl, Cecelia Duncan, Bill Nettles, Leigh Wahl, Heidi Foreman, Tom 
Hodge, Georgia Hendricks, David Phillips, Rose Sidick, Robert McClain, Joan Bennett, Tom Booth, Elsie 
Olsen 

 
 

We pray for the departed: 
    Nelle McMaster Sprott, Louise Weathers, Malcolm Hill, Wannie Evans,  John Buford & Sherri Ellis 
 
We pray for those deployed/serving with the Military:  

 

Kenneth Vandervoort US Navy, Middle East 
 Denver Colin  Afghanistan 
 
We give thanks for birthdays of our children:  

 

12/21 Evan Ward 12/21 Molly Ward 12/22 Margaret Bryant 12/23 Riley White 

12/25 Charlie Vowell 12/28 Tess Lambert 12/29 Will Pinson  

12/30 Nicholas Ocampo 

Nativity Membership Updates 

Transfers In: 

The Fitzgerald Family 

Charles, Lauren, Charles Jr. and Oliver 

The Fitzgerald Family 

Joe, Ashley, James, Alice and Rhett 

“Therefore welcome one another as Christ has welcomed you, for the 
glory of God.” Romans 15:7 

Transfers Out: 

Jemalee Adams to St. Thomas, Huntsville  

“The Lord bless you and keep you; the Lord make his face to shine 
upon you and be gracious to you” Numbers 6:24-25  

Prayers of the People Each time we gather for worship we 

recite The Prayers of the People.  These prayers are a most 

important aspect of our life together. Margaret Gunter notes 

in The Practice of Prayer, "They draw us together and remind 

us that we are knit together in a community much larger than 

our families or our parish." Intercessory prayer moves us   

beyond ourselves and assures us that we are connected, that 

we are not isolated or alone.  Gunter says, "Pushed back to its 

Latin roots, intercedre, the word simply means to 'to stand 

between' or 'to stand in the midst'. When we ''stand between" 

God and a child, spouse, friend, or the friend of a friend, we 

connect at the same time to God and the person we name 

before God.   

In order to be more aware of those who are still recovering 

and those who have been restored to health, we will leave a 

name on the spoken prayers for a month. At the end of that 

time, if you wish to have the name remain on the list for an 

additional month, please call the office.  

Keep us in the know!  

Please help us keep our files up to date! If you have moved, 

changed your email address or have a new phone number please let 

us know. Contact Emily Rodgers  at  erodgers@nativity-hsv.org or 

by calling the Church office  256-533-2455 ext.204. Thank you! 

Social Media– Don’t forget to connect with us on social 

media! You can find us on Facebook https://

www.facebook.com/nativityhsv/ on Instagram nativityhsv 

and on Twitter @nativityhsv, and remember to use 

#wearenativityhsv when sharing photos!  

mailto:erodgers@nativity-hsv.org?subject=Change%20of%20Information


 

 
January 26, 2018 7:00pm 

Michael Weinberg, baritone and 
Christian Crocker, tenor 

Elizabeth LaJeunesse, piano 
 

February 11, 2018 5:00pm 
Choral Evensong for the Last   

Sunday after the Epiphany 
 

March 16, 2018 7:00pm 
Patrick Scott, organ 

 
 May 20, 2018 5:00pm 
Nativity Choir Spring Concert 

 
June 3, 2018 5:00pm 

Choral Evensong 

FRIENDS OF MUSIC Men’s Wednesday Night Bible Study  
Dear Friends, 

This is an invitation to attend a Men’s Bible Study that will begin 

on Wednesday, January 10th in the first floor library of Joffrion 

Hall at 6:00 pm. We’ll have three additional sessions on the follow-

ing Wednesdays. The first class will consider “Adam and Atoms” and will reveal – among 

other things - where Vince Gilligan (creator of Breaking Bad) came up with Walter 

White’s alias “Heisenberg”.  

Before you decide, re-read Jesus’s thoughts below. 

“Take this most seriously: a ‘yes’ on earth is ‘yes’ in heaven; a ‘no’ on earth is ‘no’ in   

heaven. What you say to one another is eternal. I mean this.  

When two of you get together on anything at all on earth and make a prayer of it, my  

Father in heaven goes into action.  And when two or three of you are together because of 

me, you can be sure that I’ll be there.” Matthew 18: 18-20 (The Message) 

So apparently, then, Jesus will be there. Will you? Hope so. 

Charles Morley 

Nativity Women’s Retreat 
With The Rev’d Dr. Virginia Monroe 

February 23-24, 2018 

St. Mary’s Sewanee, Tennessee 

Registration DEADLINE for the retreat is JANUARY  12th 

Double room $100, single room $120 

6 rooms with private bath available in the New Building–single $160,     
double $150 

If you are staying in a private home the price is $65.00.     

We are happy to say we have received lots of reservations but, we have 
room for more!! So get a roommate and sign up! With the holidays coming, 
the deadline for  JANUARY 12th will be here before you know it!! Please 
call Lane Tutt 256-653-7200 with any questions. 

 Register online at https://www.shelbygiving.com/f/f2.asp?
formid=b7eb38cb-4f1f-4e33-9fa8-5b40a97a4bc5 

Or email ltutt@nativity-hsv.org * Checks payable to The Church of        
Nativity (credit card payment available with online registration). 

Adult Formation Class 

Nativity 101 

Sundays, January 7, 14, 21, 28 

Ridley Hall, 10:00am-10:50am 

Nativity 101 is for anyone new to      

Nativity or interested in a refresher 

course about the Episcopal Church and 

the Church of the Nativity. Topics     

include the history of the Episcopal 

Church as well as Nativity’s history. We 

will discuss core Episcopalian beliefs, 

explore the Book of Common Prayer  

and explain all aspects of the church  

services including music. We will       

welcome your comments and questions! 

Join us!  

For questions contact Lane Tutt, 

ltutt@nativity-hsv.org.  

  Art and Literature Sunday School Class  

Interpreting Genesis  

January 7, 14, 21, 28 February 4 & 11 

Join Jeannie Robison, Walter Thames, and Lynne Vallely as they use 

thought-provoking texts and works of art to help illuminate the stories in 

Genesis and their meanings.  Questions, ltutt@nativity-hsv.org 

https://www.shelbygiving.com/f/f2.asp?formid=b7eb38cb-4f1f-4e33-9fa8-5b40a97a4bc5
https://www.shelbygiving.com/f/f2.asp?formid=b7eb38cb-4f1f-4e33-9fa8-5b40a97a4bc5
mailto:ltutt@nativity-hsv.orgomen's%20Retreat?subject=W
mailto:ltutt@nativity-hsv.org?subject=Nativity%20101
mailto:ltutt@nativity-hsv.org?subject=Adult%20Sunday%20School%20


 

Stewardship of Creation  
Good ways to green your Christmas 
Many of us are yearning for ways to be “greener” during the Advent and Christmas seasons.  Here are some 
simple changes that can help you make very meaningful and greener choices for your holiday celebrations: 

Transition to using LED lights this year.  LED lights are up to 90 % more efficient than the old incandescent 
bulbs.  LED lights are also safer because they greatly reduce the amount of heat produced, compared to in-
candescent lights. 

Use non-disposable: Think less trash!  By using plates , cups and glasses and real flatware for your gatherings, 
you can greatly reduce the amount of trash your household produces. 

Meals: Buy local and buy organic.  Support local farmers and businesses, and support the organic farming movement. 

This year try a “Surprise Envelope” gift.  Here’s how this can be done: 

1. Select an organization or address a situation where you see a need.  In honor of a family member, give a meaningful gift which 
will help make a difference in the lives of families or children in our community.  You can address some specific need of a family 
or group.  Examples of local places that offer life-changing help are: Second Mile, Boys and Girls Club, New Beginnings School, 
1st Stop, The Community Free Clinic, Camp McDowell Scholarship fund. Your neighborhood school principal or teachers may 
also know of specific needs that could be addressed.  

2. Place an envelope on your Christmas tree with a message explaining the gift and that this is the person’s gift from you.  This can 
become a tradition that is looked forward to each year! This suggestion is inspired by “The White Envelope” story, which has led 
to “The White Envelope Project” an organization dedicated to educating youth about the importance of giving.  The story can be 
found at WhiteEnvelopeProject.org. 

 

May you have a blessed, peaceful Advent and Christmas. 

Volunteers Needed !! 

Blue Apron Hospitality Ministry 
Come wear the Blue Apron! Volunteers are needed for this wonderful minis-
try at the 11:00 am service (10 am summer). This ministry of  hospitality ex-
tends a warm welcome to all who visit Nativity, greeting visitors and answer-
ing questions. All you need is a smile and a little time. Hospitality is held in 
Ridley Hall, or in the courtyard; coffee/cookies and blue aprons are sup-
plied.   

Contact Terry Clevenger, 256.682.9846 or terry.clevenger@hotmail.com  

 

“Yes, they’ll know we are Christians by our love.”  

 -Alleluia III Worship Book, page 175 

Blue Apron Volunteers, David 

and Debbie Collette 

FOCAL Gifts – Thank you! 

A huge thank you for your participation in the FOCAL  
Christmas program. You did a wonderful job getting your gifts 

to church and we’re thankful for your generosity and care!   

John Allen Chambers, 93, of Birmingham, died on November 28, 2017. He was a long time member of the Episcopal 

Church and served as lay reader and teacher of the Old Testament at Church of the Nativity while he lived in Huntsville. 

John was an integral part of the Christian Education formation at Nativity. A brief graveside service followed by burial with 

military honors will be held at the Alabama National Cemetery in Montevallo, AL on December 28, 2017 at 10:15am. 

mailto:terry.clevenger@hotmail.com


 

2017 flashback 

#wearenativityhsv 



 

h STEEPLE is published the two 

times each month. To submit events 
or articles, bring them to the church 

office or email:  

vhinton@nativity-hsv.org 
The deadline for the next issue is 

12:00pm, Tuesday, January 2 
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AFTER HOURS EMERGENCY  
A member of the clergy is always on 
call. If you need assistance from a 

priest outside office hours, the 
number to call In Case of an Emergency 
Only is  256.533.7007. All other calls 

including church or building and 
grounds issues should be directed to 

the main phone 256.533.2455 to leave 
a message for a priest to respond. 

Church of the Nativity, Episcopal 
208 Eustis Avenue SE   Huntsville  AL  35801 

256.533.2455 Fax: 256.533.2374 
nativity-hsv.org 

2018 Altar Flower Dedications 

Your Name:______________________________________  

Phone #: ________________________________ 

Date desired: _____________________________________ 

Name(s) for dedication: 

___________________________________________________________________ 

___________________________________________________________________

___________________________ 

Please choose one:  

__ in loving memory of…   __in thanksgiving for…    

__in celebration of…           __in honor of... 
 

Will you share this dedication? ___YES  ___NO         

Can we list your name in the bulletin? ___ YES   ___NO 
 

Dedications are $40 each or $20 if shared.  

Make check payable to:  

Nativity Flower Guild and mail your check along with this form to: 

Andrea Vandervoort 

434 Locust Ave. Huntsville, AL 35801 

Questions? Call Andrea: 256-539-2673 

mailto:gsommer@nativity-hsv.org?subject=Steeple%20connect
http://nativity-hsv.org

